
December Data Report:
-December 2021 we had 45 calls (for Dec. of 2020 there was 35 calls)
-We ended last month/2021 on call 660. Last year at the end of December
we ended on call 503.
-157 calls ahead of 2020
December 2021 call breakdown is as follows:

- Inside the city 19
- Inside the district 18
- We received aid 0
- WE SENT AID 8 TIMES

- Aid to Seaside 4
- Aid to Olney Walluski 1
- Aid to Elsie 2 (House fire & MVA)
- Aid to Hamlet 1

I just received the dispatch report for last month.
December 2020 compared to December 2021 fire calls through our seaside
consolidated dispatch center are up. Our dispatch center did consolidate
temporarily. But that should only count for doubling call volume. In Dec. of
2020 - 201 calls // Dec. of 2021 - 553 that is an increase of 175%. That is
just fire calls. They had the same amount of increase for police related
calls.

A few other items working on:
- Now that I am no longer interim. We started the application Process for
Training Officer Position
- Submitted AFG Grant to replace the out dated Water Tender (a grant of
$558,000)
- Radio Communications. For 3 months I have been talking about how bad
our radio communications are. During the wind storm we had over the
weekend. Our communication repeater went down // back-up was not
accessible. Used a direct (non-repeated channel) no signal N. of Bud’s
campground. Us as fire agencies are working with dispatch and the county
to come up with solutions.
2021 Year Recap Report: (.ppt)


